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Some with religion themselves concern and make it their business all, i. 48..Quoth Alaeddin, "Thou counsellest well," and locking up his shop,
betook himself to the place before the citadel, where he foregathered with the drummers and pipers and instructed them how they should do, [even
as his mistress had counselled him,] promising them a handsome reward. So they answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and on the
morrow, after the morning-prayer, he betook himself to the presence of the Cadi, who received him with obsequious courtesy and seated him
beside himself. Then he turned to him and fell to conversing with him and questioning him of matters of selling and buying and of the price current
of the various commodities that were exported to Baghdad from all parts, whilst Alaeddin replied to him of all whereof he asked him..Then he gave
me the present and letter and money for my expenses. So I kissed his hand and going out from before him, repaired to the sea-coast, where I took
ship with many other merchants and we sailed days and nights, till, after a prosperous voyage, God vouchsafed us a safe arrival at the island of
Serendib. We landed and went up to the city, where I carried the letter and present to the king and kissing the earth fell [prostrate before him],
invoking blessings on him. When he saw me, 'Welcome to thee, O Sindbad!' quoth he. 'By the Most Great God, we have longed for thy sight and
the day is blessed on which we behold thee once more.' Then he took my hand and seating me by his side, welcomed me and entreated me friendly
and rejoiced in me with an exceeding joy; after which he fell to conversing with me and caressing me and said, 'What brings thee to us, O Sindbad?'
I kissed his hand and thanking him, said, 'O my lord, I bring thee a present and a letter from my lord the Khalif Haroun er Reshid.' Then I brought
out to him the present and the letter and he read the latter and accepted the former, rejoicing therein with an exceeding joy..Ass, the Sharpers, the
Money-Changer and the, ii. 41..So, of the heaviness of his wit, he believed her and turning back, went in to the trooper; but she had foregone him,
and when he saw her beside her lover, he fell to looking on her and pondering. Then he saluted her and she returned him the salutation; and when
she spoke, he was bewildered. So the trooper said to him, 'What ails thee to be thus?' And he answered, 'This woman is my wife and the voice is
her voice.' Then he rose in haste and returning to his own house, saw his wife, who had foregone him by the secret passage. So he went back to the
trooper's house and saw her sitting as before; whereupon he was abashed before her and sitting down in the trooper's sitting-chamber, ate and drank
with him and became drunken and abode without sense all that day till nightfall, when the trooper arose and shaving off some of the fuller's hair
(which was long and flowing) after the fashion of the Turks, clipped the rest short and clapped a tarboush on his head..? ? ? ? ? You swore you'd be
faithful to us and our love, And true to your oath and your troth-plight were you;.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE CALCUTTA (1839-42).[So he
fared on towards them] and when he drew near unto them, he knew them and they knew him; whereupon they lighted down from their horses and
saluting him, gave him joy of his safety and the folk flocked to him. When he came to his father, they embraced and greeted each other a long time,
whilst neither of them availed unto speech, for the greatness of that which betided them of joy in reunion. Then El Abbas bade the folk mount; so
they mounted and his mamelukes surrounded him and they entered Baghdad on the most magnificent wise and in the highest worship and
glory..?THE TENTH OFFICER'S STORY..70. Khusrau and Shirin and the Fisherman dclvi.? ? ? ? ? My watering lips, that cull the rose of thy soft
cheek, declare My basil, (131) lily mine, to be the myrtles of thy hair..Two Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The, iii. 145.[When] Hudheifeh [saw
him], he cried out to him, saying, "Haste thee not, O youth! Who art thou of the folk?" And he answered, "I am Saad [ibn] el Wakidi, commander
of the host of King Ins, and but that thou vauntedst thyself in challenging me, I had not come forth to thee; for that thou art not of my peers neither
art counted equal to me in prowess and canst not avail against my onslaught. Wherefore prepare thee for departure, (73) seeing that there abideth
but a little of thy life." When Hudheifeh heard this his speech, he threw himself backward, (74) as if in mockery of him, whereat El Abbas was
wroth and called out to him, saying, "O Hudheifeh, guard thyself against me." Then he rushed upon him, as he were a swooper of the Jinn, (75) and
Hudheifeh met him and they wheeled about a long while..Cairo (The Merchant of) and the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun El Hakim bi
Amrillah, iii. 171..One day my master said to me, 'Knowest thou not some art or handicraft?' And I answered, saying, 'O my lord, I am a merchant
and know nought but traffic.' Quoth he, 'Knowest thou how to shoot with a bow and arrows?' And I replied, 'Yes, I know that.' So he brought me a
bow and arrows and mounting me behind him on an elephant, set out with me, at the last of the night, and fared on till we came to a forest of great
trees; whereupon he made me climb a high and stout tree and giving me the bow and arrows, said to me, 'Sit here, and when the elephants come
hither by day, shoot at them, so haply thou shalt hit one of them; and if any of them fall, come at nightfall and tell me.' Then he went away and left
me trembling and fearful. I abode hidden in the tree till the sun rose, when the elephants came out and fared hither and thither among the trees, and
I gave not over shooting at them with arrows, till I brought down one of them. So, at eventide, I went and told my master, who rejoiced in me and
rewarded me; then he came and carried away the dead elephant..108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.I swear by his life, yea, I
swear by the life of my love without peer, iii. 21..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Chief of the New Cairo Police cccxliii.Meanwhile, Belehwan the froward
addressed himself to pay court to Caesar, King of the Greeks, (131) and seek help of him in making war upon his father, and he inclined unto him
and gave him a numerous army. His father the king heard of this and sent to Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might, succour not an evil-doer.
This is my son and he hath done thus and thus and cut his brother's throat and that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But he told not the King of the
Greeks that the child [had recovered and] was alive. When Caesar heard [the truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him and he sent back to
Suleiman Shah, saying, 'If it be thy will, O king, I will cut off his head and send it to thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck not of him: the
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reward of his deed and his crimes shall surely overtake him, if not to-day, then to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to correspond with
Caesar and to exchange letters and presents with him..So the folk gathered together to them and blamed the lackpenny and said to him, 'Give him
the price of that which thou hast eaten.' Quoth he, 'I gave him a dirhem before I entered the shop;' and the cook said, 'Be everything I sell this day
forbidden (15) to me, if he gave me so much as the name of a piece of money! By Allah, he gave me nought, but ate my food and went out and
[would have] made off, without aught [said I]' 'Nay,' answered the lackpenny, 'I gave thee a dirhem,' and he reviled the cook, who returned his
abuse; whereupon he dealt him a cuff and they gripped and grappled and throttled each other. When the folk saw them on this wise, they came up
to them and said to them, 'What is this strife between you, and no cause for it?' 'Ay, by Allah,' replied the lackpenny, 'but there is a cause for it, and
the cause hath a tail!' Whereupon, 'Yea, by Allah,' cried the cook, 'now thou mindest me of thyself and thy dirhem! Yes, he gave me a dirhem and
[but] a quarter of the price is spent. Come back and take the rest of the price of thy dirhem.' For that he understood what was to do, at the mention
of the tail; and I, O my brother," added Aboulhusn, "my story hath a cause, which I will tell thee.".166. Aboulhusn of Khorassan dcccclix.68.
Haroun er Reshid and the three Poets ccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? c. Story of the Chief of the Old Cairo Police cccxliv.? ? ? ? ? Upon that day my loves my
presence did depart;.? ? ? ? ? Lo under my command the land of Yemen is And trenchant is my sword against the foe in fight..? ? ? ? ? Bravo for a
fawn with a houri's eye of black, Like the sun or the shining moon midst the starry train!.? ? ? ? ? k. The Serpent-Charmer and his Wife dccccvii.? ?
? ? ? Quoth Sherik, "On me be his warranty, may God assain the king!" So the Tai departed, after a term had been assigned him for his
coming..Now the lodging in question adjoined the king's house, and whilst the merchant was rejoicing in this and saying, 'Verily, my luck hath
returned and I shall live in this king's shadow the rest of my life,' he espied an opening walled up with stones and clay. So he pulled out the stones
and clearing away the earth from the opening, found that it was a window giving upon the lodging of the king's women. When he saw this, he was
affrighted and rising in haste, fetched clay and stopped it up again. But one of the eunuchs saw him and misdoubting of him, repaired to the Sultan
and told him of this. So he came and seeing the stones pulled out, was wroth with the merchant and said to him, 'Is this my recompense from thee,
that thou seekest to violate my harem?' And he bade pluck out his eyes. So they did as he commanded and the merchant took his eyes in his hand
and said, 'How long [wilt thou afflict me], O star of ill-omen? First my wealth and now my life!' And he bewailed himself, saying, 'Endeavour
profiteth me nought against evil fortune. The Compassionate aided me not and endeavour was useless.'.? ? ? ? ? a. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num
his Slave-girl ccxxxvii.When he saw those many bones, he rejoiced therein with an exceeding joy and carried away what he had a mind to thereof.
Then we returned to his house and he entreated me with increased favour and said to me, 'Verily, O my son, thou hast directed us to a passing great
gain, may God requite thee with all good! Thou art free for the sake of God the Most High. Every year these elephants used to kill of us much
people on account of these bones; but God delivered thee from them and thou hast done us good service in the matter of these bones, of which thou
hast given us to know; wherefore thou meritest a great recompense, and thou art free.' 'O my lord,' answered I, 'may God free thy neck from the
fire! I desire of thee that thou give me leave to return to my own country.' 'So be it,' replied he; 'but we have a fair, on occasion whereof the
merchants come hither to us and take of us these elephants' bones. The time of the fair is now at hand, and when they come to us, I will send thee
with them and give thee somewhat to bring thee to thine own country.'.The Eight Night of the Month.Now this (155) was the francolin that bore
witness against him.'.So he went walking in the thoroughfares of the city and viewing its ordinance and its markets and thoroughfares and gazing
on its folk. Presently, Abou Nuwas met him. (Now he was of those of whom it is said, "They love the fair," (8) and indeed there is said what is said
concerning him. (9) When he saw Noureddin Ali, he stared at him in amazement and exclaimed, "Say, I take refuge with the Lord of the
Daybreak!" (10) Then he accosted the young Damascene and saluting him, said to him, "Why do I see my lord alone and forlorn? Meseemeth thou
art a stranger and knowest not this country; so, with my lord's permission, I will put myself at his service and acquaint him with the streets, for that
I know this city." Quoth Noureddin, "This will be of thy favour, O uncle." Whereat Abou Nuwas rejoiced and fared on with him, showing him the
markets and thoroughfares, till they came to the house of a slave-dealer, where he stopped and said to the youth, "From what city art thou?" "From
Damascus," answered Noureddin; and Abou Nuwas said, "By Allah, thou art from a blessed city, even as saith of it the poet in the following
verses:.?OF THE APPOINTED TERM, (128) WHICH, IF IT BE ADVANCED, MAY NOT BE DEFERRED AND IF IT BE DEFERRED, MAY
NOT BE ADVANCED..146. The Lovers of Bassora dcxciii.When his brother saw him on this wise, he doubted not but that this had betided him by
reason of severance from his people and family and said to him, 'Come, let us go forth a-hunting.' But he refused to go with him; so the elder
brother went forth to the chase, whilst the younger abode in the pavilion aforesaid. As he was diverting himself by looking out upon the garden
from the window of the palace, behold, he saw his brother's wife and with her ten black slaves and as many slave-girls. Each slave laid hold of a
damsel [and swived her] and another slave [came forth and] did the like with the queen; and when they had done their occasions, they all returned
whence they came. Therewithal there betided the King of Samarcand exceeding wonder and solacement and he was made whole of his malady,
little by little..? ? ? ? ? Whenas its jar was opened, the singers prostrate fell In worship of its brightness, it shone so wonder-clear..? ? ? ? ?
"Knoweth my loved one when I see her at the lattice high Shine as the sun that flameth forth in heaven's blue demesne?".Unjust King and the
Tither, The, i. 272.131. The Queen of the Serpents cccclxxxii.44. Haroun er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas cccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Indeed,
thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.? ? ? ? ? O thou that questionest the lily of its scent,
Give ear unto my words and verses thereanent..He returned them the most gracious of answers and bade carry the Magian forth of the town and set
klimt-tree-of-life-(address-book).pdf
Page 2/9

Klimt Tree Of Life (address Book)

him on a high scaffold that had been builded for him there; and he said to the folk, 'Behold, I will torture him with all kinds of fashions of torment.'
Then he fell to telling them that which he had wrought of knavery with the daughter of his father's brother and what he had caused betide her of
severance between her and her husband and how he had required her of herself, but she had sought refuge against him with God (to whom belong
might and majesty) and chose rather humiliation than yield to his wishes, notwithstanding stress of torment; neither recked she aught of that which
he lavished to her of wealth and raiment and jewels..His love on him took pity and wept for his dismay, ii. 210..Love to its victim clings without
relent, and he Of torments and unease complaineth evermore..? ? ? ? ? Unto me the world's whole gladness is thy nearness and thy sight; All
incumbent thy possession and thy love a law of right..So Kemeriyeh cried out to an Afrit of the Afrits and a calamity of the calamities, (240) by
name El Ased et Teyyar, (241) and said to him, 'Go with my message to the Crescent Mountain, the abiding-place of Meimoun the Sworder, and
enter in to him and salute him in my name and say to him, "How canst thou be assured for thyself, O Meimoun? (242) Couldst thou find none on
whom to vent thy drunken humour and whom to maltreat save Tuhfeh, more by token that she is a queen? But thou art excused, for that thou didst
this not but of thine intoxication, and the Shekh Aboultawaif pardoneth thee, for that thou wast drunken. Indeed, thou hast outraged his honour; but
now restore her to her palace, for that she hath done well and favoured us and done us service, and thou knowest that she is presently our queen.
Belike she may bespeak Queen Es Shuhba, whereupon the matter will be aggravated and that wherein there is no good will betide. Indeed, thou
wilt get no tittle of profit [from this thine enterprise]; verily, I give thee good counsel, and so peace be on thee!"'.A white one, from her sheath of
tresses now laid bare, ii. 291..Sherik ben Amrou, what device avails the hand of death to stay? i. 204..Cashghar, Abdallah ben Nafi and the King's
Son of, ii. 195..Then she arose and going in to the king, found him with his head between his knees, and he lamenting. So she sat down by him
awhile and bespoke him with soft words and said to him, 'Indeed, O my son, thou consumest mine entrails, for that these [many] days thou hast not
mounted to horse, and thou lamentest and I know not what aileth thee.' 'O my mother,' answered he, '[this my chagrin] is due to yonder accursed
woman, of whom I still deemed well and who hath done thus and thus.' Then he related to her the whole story from first to last, and she said to him,
'This thy concern is on account of a worthless woman.' Quoth he, 'I was but considering by what death I should slay them, so the folk may [be
admonished by their fate and] repent.' And she said, 'O my son, beware of haste, for it engendereth repentance and the slaying of them will not
escape [thee]. When thou art assured of this affair, do what thou wilt.' 'O my mother,' rejoined he; 'there needeth no assurance concerning him for
whom she despatched her eunuch and he fetched him.'.The Third Day..? ? ? ? ? May the place of my session ne'er lack thee I Oh, why, My heart's
love, hast thou saddened my mind and mine eye? (108).One day, as he went wandering about the streets, he espied a woman of the utmost beauty
and grace, and what he saw of her charms amazed him and there betided him what made him forget his present plight. She accosted him and jested
with him and he besought her of foregathering and companionship. She consented to this and said to him, 'Let us go to thy lodging.' With this he
repented and was perplexed concerning his affair and grieved for that which must escape him of her company by reason of the straitness of his
hand, (261) for that he had no jot of spending money. But he was ashamed to say, 'No,' after he had made suit to her; so he went on before her,
bethinking him how he should rid himself of her and casting about for an excuse which he might put off on her, and gave not over going from street
to street, till he entered one that had no issue and saw, at the farther end, a door, whereon was a padlock..? ? ? ? ? v. The House with the Belvedere
dxcviii.And for another story of the same kind,' continued the officer,.Presently, she heard a blowing behind her; so she turned and behold, a head
without a body and with eyes slit endlong; it was of the bigness of an elephant's head and bigger and had a mouth as it were an oven and projecting
tusks, as they were grapnels, and hair that trailed upon the earth. So Tuhfeh said, 'I take refuge with God from Satan the Stoned!' and recited the
Two Amulets; (217) what while the head drew near her and said to her, 'Peace be upon thee, O princess of Jinn and men and unique pearl of her
age and her time! May God still continue thee on life, for all the lapsing of the days, and reunite thee with thy lord the Imam!' (218) 'And upon thee
be peace,' answered she, 'O thou whose like I have not seen among the Jinn!' Quoth the head, 'We are a people who avail not to change their
favours and we are called ghouls. The folk summon us to their presence, but we may not present ourselves before them [without leave]. As for me,
I have gotten leave of the Sheikh Aboultawaif to present myself before thee and I desire of thy favour that thou sing me a song, so I may go to thy
palace and question its haunters (219) concerning the plight of thy lord after thee and return to thee; and know, O Tuhfet es Sudour, that between
thee and thy lord is a distance of fifty years' journey to the diligent traveller.' 'Indeed,' rejoined Tuhfeh, 'thou grievest me [for him] between whom
and me is fifty years' journey. And the head said to her, 'Be of good heart and cheerful eye, for the kings of the Jinn will restore thee to him in less
than the twinkling of an eye.' Quoth she,' I will sing thee an hundred songs, so thou wilt bring me news of my lord and that which hath befallen him
after me.' And the head answered, saying, 'Do thou favour me and sing me a song, so I may go to thy lord and bring thee news of him, for that I
desire, before I go, to hear thy voice, so haply my thirst (220) may be quenched.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.? ? ?
? ? O blamer of me for the love of him who denieth his grace, Which be the delightsome of things, but those which the people deny?.? ? ? ? ? b.
The Enchanted Youth xxi.Accordingly the nurse returned to El Abbas, without letter or answer; and when she came in to him, he saw that she was
troubled and noted the marks of chagrin on her face; so he said to her, "What is this plight?" Quoth she, "I cannot set out to thee that which
Mariyeh said; for indeed she charged me return to thee without letter or answer." "O nurse of kings," rejoined El Abbas, "I would have thee carry
her this letter and return not to her without it." Then he took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? For the longing that abideth
in my heart is hard to bear. Fare with me, then, to my loved one. Answer nothing, but obey..Then they displayed Shehrzad in the third dress and the
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fourth and the fifth, and she became as she were a willow-wand or a thirsting gazelle, goodly of grace and perfect of attributes, even as saith of her
one in the following verses:.Now the Persian had a mameluke, (201) as he were the full moon, and he arose [and went out], and the singer followed
him and wept before him, professing love to him and kissing his hands and feet. The mameluke took compassion on him and said to him, 'When the
night cometh and my master entereth [the harem] and the folk go away, I will grant thee thy desire; and I lie in such a place.' Then the singer
returned and sat with the boon-companions, and the Persian rose and went out, he and the mameluke beside him. [Then they returned and sat
down.] (202) Now the singer knew the place that the mameluke occupied at the first of the night; but it befell that he rose from his place and the
candle went out. The Persian, who was drunken, fell over on his face, and the singer, supposing him to be the mameluke, said, 'By Allah, it is
good!' and threw himself upon him and clipped him, whereupon the Persian started up, crying out, and laying hands on the singer, pinioned him
and beat him grievously, after which he bound him to a tree that was in the house. (203).Damascus is all gardens decked for the pleasance of the
eyes; For the seeker there are black-eyed girls and boys of Paradise.".At this I trembled and replied, 'By the Most Great God, O my lord, I have
taken a loathing to travel, and whenas any maketh mention to me of travel by sea or otherwise, I am like to swoon for affright, by reason of that
which hath befallen me and what I have suffered of hardships and perils. Indeed, I have no jot of inclination left for this, and I have sworn never
again to leave Baghdad.' And I related to him all that had befallen me, first and last; whereat he marvelled exceedingly and said, 'By the Most Great
God, O Sindbad, never was heard from time immemorial of one whom there betided that which hath betided thee and well may it behove thee
never again to mention travel! But for my sake go thou this once and carry my letter to the King of Serendib and return in haste, if it be the will of
God the Most High, so we may not remain indebted to the king for favour and courtesy.' And I answered him with 'Hearkening and obedience,' for
that I dared not gainsay his commandment.It chanced one day that he fell in upon a company of folk and they overcame him by dint of numbers
and taking him prisoner, pinioned him and carried him to the lord of that country. The latter saw his fashion and grace and misdoubting of him,
said, 'This is no robber's favour. Tell me truly, O youth, who thou art.' Bihzad thought shame to acquaint him with his condition and chose rather
death for himself; so he answered, 'I am nought but a thief and a bandit.' Quoth the king, 'It behoveth us not to act hastily in the matter of this youth,
but that we look into his affair, for that haste still engendereth repentance.' So he imprisoned him in his palace and assigned him one who should
serve him..110. King Shah Bekhi and his Vizier Er Rehwan dccclxxxv.Draper's Wife, The Old Woman and the, ii. 55..Presently, the idiot returned,
with somewhat to add to his hoard, but found it not; so he bethought him who had followed him and remembered that he had found the sharper
aforesaid assiduous in sitting with him and questioning him. So he went in quest of him, assured that he had taken the pot, and gave not over
looking for him till he espied him sitting; whereupon he ran to him and the sharper saw him. [Then the idiot stood within earshot] and muttered to
himself and said, 'In the pot are threescore dinars and I have with me other score in such a place and to-day I will unite the whole in the pot.' When
the sharper heard him say this to himself, muttering and mumbling after his fashion, he repented him of having taken the dinars and said, 'He will
presently return to the pot and find it empty; wherefore that (264) for which I am on the look-out will escape me; and meseemeth I were best
restore the dinars [to their place], so he may see them and leave all that is with him in the pot, and I can take the whole.'.When the evening evened,
the king summoned the vizier and bade him tell the story of the King of Hind and his vizier. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king
of august lineage, that.Then she charged her husband keep watch over the thief, till she should return, and repairing to his wife, acquainted her with
his case and told her that her husband the thief had been taken and had compounded for his release, at the price of seven hundred dirhems, and
named to her the token. So she gave her the money and she took it and returned to her house. By this time, the dawn had broken; so she let the thief
go his way, and when he went out, she said to him, 'O my dear one, when shall I see thee come and take the treasure?' 'O indebted one,' answered
he, 'when thou needest other seven hundred dirhems, wherewithal to amend thy case and that of thy children and to discharge thy debts.' And he
went out, hardly believing in his deliverance from her. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the three men and our
Lord Jesus.".But she said, 'There is a thing wherewith we will make her confess, and all that is in her heart shall be discovered to thee.' 'What is
that?' asked the king, and she answered, 'I will bring thee a hoopoe's heart, (138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay upon her heart and question
her of all thou wilt, and she will discover this unto thee and show forth the truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and said to his nurse, 'Hasten and
let none know of thee.' So she arose and going in to the queen, said to her, 'I have done thine occasion and it is on this wise. This night the king will
come in to thee and do thou feign thyself asleep; and if he ask thee of aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.' The queen thanked her and the
old woman went away and fetching the hoopoe's heart, gave it to the king..? ? ? ? ? The true believer is pinched for his daily bread, Whilst infidel
rogues enjoy all benefit..Now the king was seated at the lattice, hearkening to their talk, and Abou Sabir's words angered him; so he bade bring him
before him and they brought him forthright. Now there was in the king's palace an underground dungeon and therein a vast deep pit, into which the
king caused cast Abou Sabir, saying to him, 'O lackwit, now shall we see how thou wilt come forth of the pit to the throne of the kingdom.' Then he
used to come and stand at the mouth of the pit and say, 'O lackwit, O Abou Sabir, I see thee not come forth of the pit and sit down on the king's
throne!' And he assigned him each day two cakes of bread, whilst Abou Sabir held his peace and spoke not, but bore with patience that which
betided him..When the night came, the king sat in his privy chamber and sending after the vizier, sought of him the promised story; and he said,
"Know, O august king, that.When the old woman saw this, she cried out to the cook from within the house, and he said to her, 'Go before me.' So
she forewent him and he ran after her till he [overtook the party and] catching hold of Selim, said [to the latter's wife,] 'What aileth thee to take my
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servant?' Whereupon she cried out at him, saying, 'Know that this is my husband, whom I had lost.' And Selim also cried out, saying, 'Mercy!
Mercy! I appeal to God and to the Sultan against this Satan!' Therewith the folk gathered together to them forthright and loud rose the clamours and
the cries between them; but the most part of them said, 'Refer their affair to the Sultan.' So they referred the case to the Sultan, who was none other
than Selim's sister Selma..Meanwhile, the wind carried the two children [out to sea and thence driving them] towards the land, cast them up on the
sea-shore. As for one of them, a company of the guards of the king of those parts found him and carried him to their master, who marvelled at him
with an exceeding wonderment and adopted him to his son, giving out to the folk that he was his [very] son, whom he had hidden, (106) of his love
for him. So the folk rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy, for the king's sake, and the latter appointed him his heir-apparent and the inheritor of his
kingdom. On this wise, a number of years passed, till the king died and they crowned the youth king in his room. So he sat down on the throne of
his kingship and his estate flourished and his affairs prospered..Then I arose and fared on a day and a night, till I came to the house of my master,
who saw me pale and disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return and said to me, 'By Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine
account; for I went and finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the elephants had destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.'
So I told him what had befallen me and he marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced, saying, 'Knowst thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered
I. So he took me up with him on an elephant and we rode till we came to the elephants' burial-place.."There was once a king of the kings, whose
name was Bekhtzeman, and he was a great eater and drinker and carouser. Now enemies of his made their appearance in certain parts of his realm
and threatened him; and one of his friends said to him, 'O king, the enemy maketh for thee: be on thy guard against him.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'I
reck not of him, for that I have arms and wealth and men and am not afraid of aught.' Then said his friends to him, 'Seek aid of God, O king, for He
will help thee more than thy wealth and thine arms and thy men.' But he paid no heed to the speech of his loyal counsellors, and presently the
enemy came upon him and waged war upon him and got the victory over him and his trust in other than God the Most High profited him nought.
So he fled from before him and seeking one of the kings, said to him, 'I come to thee and lay hold upon thy skirts and take refuge with thee, so thou
mayst help me against mine enemy.'.A friend of mine once invited me to an entertainment; so I went with him, and when we came into his house
and sat down on his couch, he said to me, "This is a blessed day and a day of gladness, and [blessed is] he who liveth to [see] the like of this day. I
desire that thou practise with us and deny (124) us not, for that thou hast been used to hearken unto those who occupy themselves with this." (125) I
fell in with this and their talk happened upon the like of this subject. (126) Presently, my friend, who had invited me, arose from among them and
said to them, "Hearken to me and I will tell you of an adventure that happened to me. There was a certain man who used to visit me in my shop,
and I knew him not nor he me, nor ever in his life had he seen me; but he was wont, whenever he had need of a dirhem or two, by way of loan, to
come to me and ask me, without acquaintance or intermediary between me and him, [and I would give him what he sought]. I told none of him, and
matters abode thus between us a long while, till he fell to borrowing ten at twenty dirhems [at a time], more or less..110. The Haunted House in
Baghdad ccccxxiv.The Fourteenth Night of the Month..47. The Man of Yemen and his six Slave-girls dxcv.154. King Mohammed ben Sebaik and
the Merchant Hassan dcclvi.?Story of the Merchant and His Sons..? ? ? ? ? Thou only art the whole of our desire; indeed Thy love is hid within our
hearts' most secret core..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story (236) iv.Wind of the East, if thou pass by the land where my loved ones dwell, I
pray, ii. 204, 271..Then he lighted him three candles and three lamps and spreading the drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and
fragrant, the scent whereof was as that of virgin musk. He filled the first cup and saying, "O my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid
aside between us! I am thy slave; may I not be afflicted with thy loss!" drank it off and filled a second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a
reverence. His fashion pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of his speech and he said in himself, "By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!"
Then Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it to the Khalif, reciting the following verses:.When the king heard this, his mind was occupied
[with the story he had heard and that which the vizier promised him], and he bade the latter depart to his own house..So the folk resorted to her
from all parts and she used to pray God (to whom belong might and majesty) for the oppressed and God granted him relief, and against his
oppressor, and He broke him in sunder. Moreover, she prayed for the sick and they were made whole; and on this wise she abode a great space of
time. As for her husband, when he returned from the pilgrimage, his brother and the neighbours acquainted him with his wife's affair, whereat he
was sore concerned and misdoubted of their story, for that which he knew of her chastity and prayerfulness; and he wept for her loss..50. El Melik
en Nasir and the Three Masters of Police dciii.As for the governor, he wasted all that was with him and returned to the city, where he saw the youth
and excused himself to him. Then he questioned him of what had befallen him and he told him, whereat he marvelled and returned to
companionship with him; but the youth ceased to have regard for him and gave him not stipends, as of his [former] wont, neither discovered to him
aught of his secrets. When the governor saw that there was no profit for him with the young Khorassani, he returned to the king, the ravisher of the
damsel, and told him what the chamberlain had done and counselled him to slay the latter and incited him to recover the damsel, [promising] to
give his friend to drink of poison and return. So the king sent for the chamberlain and upbraided him; whereupon he fell upon him and slew him
and the king's servants fell upon the chamberlain and slew him..When the king heard this story, he said in himself, "Verily, had I given ear to the
sayings of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of] my vizier, I had repented to the
utterest of repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath endowed me with patience!" Then he
turned to the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..Now in that town was a man of good
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breeding and large generosity, a merchant of condition, young of years and bright of face, who had come to that town from his own country with
great store of merchandise and wealth galore. He took up his abode therein and the place was pleasant to him and he was lavish in expenditure, so
that he came to the end of all his good and there remained with him nothing save that which was upon him of raiment. So he left the lodging
wherein he had abidden in the days of his affluence, after he had wasted (260) that which was therein of furniture, and fell to harbouring in the
houses of the townsfolk from night to night..O thou that questionest the lily of its scent, ii. 256..Then he raised his head to the Magian and said to
him, 'Say thy say, thou also.' So the Magian said, 'This is my slave-girl, whom I bought with my money from such a land and for so many dinars,
and I made her my favourite (67) and loved her with an exceeding love and gave her charge over my good; but she betrayed me in my substance
and plotted with one of my servants to slay me, tempting him by promising him that she would be his wife. When I knew this of her and was
certified that she purposed treason against me, I awoke [from my heedlessness] and did with her that which I did, of fear for myself from her craft
and perfidy; for indeed she is a beguiler with her tongue and she hath taught these two youths this pretence, by way of trickery and of her perfidy
and malice: so be thou not deluded by her and by her talk.'.? ? ? ? ? i The Ninth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.Then he bade lodge him near himself
and was bountiful to him and took him apart and said to him, 'Expound to me the story of the phial and whence then knewest that the water therein
was that of a man, and he a stranger and a Jew, and that his ailment was indigestion?' ' It is well,' answered the weaver. ' Thou must know that we
people of Persia are skilled in physiognomy (23) and I saw the woman to be rosy-cheeked, blue-eyed and tall. Now these attributes belong to
women who are enamoured of a man and are distraught for love of him; (24) moreover, I saw her consumed [with anxiety]; wherefore I knew that
the patient was her husband. As for his strangerhood, I observed that the woman's attire differed from that of the people of the city, wherefore I
knew that she was a stranger; and in the mouth of the phial I espied a yellow rag, (25) whereby I knew that the patient was a Jew and she a Jewess.
Moreover, she came to me on the first day [of the week]; (26) and it is the Jews' custom to take pottages (27) and meats that have been dressed
overnight (28) and eat them on the Sabbath day, (29) hot and cold, and they exceed in eating; wherefore indigestion betideth them. On this wise I
was directed and guessed that which thou hast heard.'.Then said I, "A man cannot well accomplish all whereof he hath need in the market-places."
"Hast thou a house?" asked she. "No, by Allah," answered I; "nor is this town my dwelling-place." "By Allah," rejoined she, "nor have I a place;
but I will contrive for thee." Then she went on before me and I followed her till she came to a lodging-house and said to the housekeeper, "Hast
thou an empty chamber?" "Yes," answered she; and my mistress said, "Give us the key." So we took the key and going up to see the room, entered
it; after which she went out to the housekeeper and [giving her a dirhem], said to her, "Take the key-money, (110) for the room pleaseth us, and
here is another dirhem for thy trouble. Go, fetch us a pitcher of water, so we may [refresh ourselves] and rest till the time of the noonday siesta pass
and the heat decline, when the man will go and fetch the [household] stuff." Therewith the housekeeper rejoiced and brought us a mat and two
pitchers of water on a tray and a leather rug..So she did this and fair fortune aided her and the Divine favour was vouchsafed unto her and she
discovered her intent to her father, who forbade her therefrom, fearing her slaughter. However, she repeated her speech to him a second and a third
time, but he consented not. Then he cited unto her a parable, that should deter her, and she cited him a parable in answer to his, and the talk was
prolonged between them and the adducing of instances, till her father saw that he availed not to turn her from her purpose and she said to him,
'Needs must I marry the king, so haply I may be a sacrifice for the children of the Muslims; either I shall turn him from this his heresy or I shall
die.' When the vizier despaired of dissuading her, he went up to the king and acquainted him with the case, saying, 'I have a daughter and she
desireth to give herself to the king.' Quoth the king, 'How can thy soul consent unto this, seeing that thou knowest I lie but one night with a girl and
when I arise on the morrow, I put her to death, and it is thou who slayest her, and thou hast done this again and again?' 'Know, O king,' answered
the vizier, 'that I have set forth all this to her, yet consented she not unto aught, but needs must she have thy company and still chooseth to come to
thee and present herself before thee, notwithstanding that I have cited to her the sayings of the sages; but she hath answered me to the contrary
thereof with more than that which I said to her.' And the king said, 'Bring her to me this night and to-morrow morning come thou and take her and
put her to death; and by Allah, an thou slay her not, I will slay thee and her also!'.One day, as the [chief] painter wrought at his work, there came in
to him a poor man, who looked long upon him and observed his handicraft; whereupon quoth the painter to him, "Knowest thou aught of painting?"
"Yes," answered the stranger; so he gave him tools and paints and said to him, "Make us a rare piece of work." So the stranger entered one of the
chambers of the bath and drew [on the walls thereof] a double border, which he adorned on both sides, after a fashion than which never saw eyes a
fairer. Moreover, [amiddleward the chamber] he drew a picture to which there lacked but the breath, and it was the portraiture of Mariyeh, the
king's daughter of Baghdad. Then, when he had made an end of the portrait, he went his way [and told none of what he had done], nor knew any
the chambers and doors of the bath and the adornment and ordinance thereof..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. Story of the King's Son and the Ogress v.? ? ? ?
? My heart belike shall his infect with softness, even as me His body with disease infects, of its seductive air..? ? ? ? ? y. The Debauchee and the
Three-year-old Child dcv
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